RE: BOIL WATER NOTICE #4978
MILLTOWN-WASHBURN WATER USERS - PWS ID # 773

The Arkansas Department of Health has confirmed the 'Boil Water' Notice issued by MILLTOWN-WASHBURN WATER
USERS for the approximately 130 customers on the top portion of Rattlesnake rd, Catfish Rd, Valley Glade, Ferguson
Valley, Coulter Mtn, Goff Road, all of Antioch Rd, Mid Valley,Rd. East end of Barber Ridge, Lyles Chapel, Glendale Lane
and South of Hwy 22 to Hwy 217 in Charleston. on December 28, 2022. This order was issued as a precautionary
measure because of the possibility that contaminated water may have entered the distribution system as a result of a loss
in normal system pressure and a freezing weather-related pressure loss.
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MILLTOWN-WASHBURN WATER USERS
SEBASTIAN

A PRECAUTIONARY BOIL ORDER NOTICE
ISSUE DATE: DECEMBER 28, 2022

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION, CONTACT
JACK GREGG JR.
POLLUTION CONTROL INSPECTOR
ENGINEERING SECTION, (501) 661-2623

NEWS ARTICLE FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

THE ARKANSAS DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH HAS CONFIRMED THE 'BOIL WATER'
NOTICE ISSUED BY MILLTOWN-WASHBURN WATER USERS FOR THE
APPROXIMATLEY 130 CUSTOMERS. THIS ORDER WAS ISSUED AS A
PRECAUTIONARY MEASURE BECAUSE OF THE POSSIBILITY THAT
CONTAMINATED WATER MAY HAVE ENTERED THE DISTRIBUTION SYSTEM AS A
RESULT OF A LOSS IN NORMAL SYSTEM PRESSURE AND A FREEZING WEATHER
RELATED PRESSURE LOSS.

UNDER THE ‘BOIL WATER’ ORDER, ALL AFFECTED CUSTOMERS MUST BE
ADVISED THAT THE WATER MAY BE UNSAFE FOR HUMAN CONSUMPTION, AND
WATER USED FOR DRINKING OR FOOD PREPARATION MUST BE BOILED BRISKLY
FOR ONE (1) MINUTE PRIOR TO USE. ALL ICE CUBES SHOULD BE DISCARDED AND
ONLY BOILED WATER USED FOR MAKING ICE. ;

THIS "PRECAUTIONARY BOIL WATER NOTICE" WILL REMAIN IN EFFECT UNTIL
THE PROBLEM HAS BEEN CORRECTED, AN ADEQUATE DISINFECTANT LEVEL IS
ESTABLISHED THROUGHOUT THE DISTRIBUTION SYSTEM, AND A
BACTERIOLOGICAL SURVEY SHOWS THAT THE WATER IS SAFE TO DRINK.

THE BOIL WATER ORDER WAS DUE TO FREEZING WEATHER RELATED PRESSURE
LOSS.

SYSTEM PERSONNEL NOTIFIED: Will Robinson BY: Jack Gregg Jr. ON: 12/28/2022 3:19:31 PM
SANITARIAN NOTIFIED: Davis, Jason|Jacob Quickle|Jason Davis BY: Jack Gregg Jr.  ON: 12/28/2022 3:19:32 PM



